March 2024
Changes in Local Chapter Bylaws
For Local Chapter Recording Secretaries
According to the Constitution (Part III, Sec. 4) and our state bylaws (Article IX, Sec. II), the IOLC, and the Alabama Spot Reminder, "the duties of the recording secretary shall be as follows:  To send, in March, to the secretary of the state chapter a copy of the chapter bylaws and standing rules, if they have been amended during the fiscal year."
If your chapter has changed its bylaws since March 1, 2023, please complete the following information and return this form and a copy of your chapter’s bylaws and standing rules (either physically or digitally) to the current state secretary by March 10. Please identify (e.g., Article 1, Section 1) and write the changes below.
If your bylaws/standing rules remain the same, please email the state secretary to let her know.
Thank you for helping us keep our records up to date.
Chapter _________
The following Bylaws of our chapter have changed since March 1, 2023:




Please return to Nancy Newton, 106 Callen Drive, Madison, AL 35756;  nancynewton.peo@gmail.com
